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Work Zone Awareness Week 
(KLZA) -- Every spring, the Missouri Department of Transportation starts preparing for the summer
season of roadwork across the state. Part of that preparation includes the observance of National
Work Zone Awareness Week, which is April 7-11.

Highway workers spend their days working a short distance from fast-moving vehicles. They make
every effort to work safely, but they count on motorists to pay attention, slow down, and use caution
when driving through work zones.

In 2012, Governor Jay Nixon and the Missouri General Assembly added MoDOT vehicles to the
"Move Over" law, which protects law enforcement and emergency response vehicles parked on the
side of the road. This law requires motorists to slow down or change lanes when approaching these
vehicles and now includes MoDOT vehicles parked with amber and white lights flashing.

The law is simple: If you see flashing lights on the side of the road, move over to give workers and
emergency personnel plenty of room to stay safe. If you can't move over on a crowded highway, you
should slow down as you pass them.  

Work zones come in many forms such as a lane closures that last for weeks or even months for
roadway or bridge construction, or work zones that last a few hours or  just one day for road
maintenance.

In 2013, eight people were killed in work zones, compared to seven in 2012. Between 2009 and
2013, 53 people were killed and 2,781 people were injured in Missouri work zones. Since 2000, 16
MoDOT employees have been killed in the line of duty.

The top five contributing circumstances for work zone crashes in 2013 were following too closely,
improper lane use or changing lanes, inattention, driving too fast for conditions and failure to yield --
in that order.

To help make your travel safer, visit MoDOT's Traveler Information map at
www.traveler.modot.org/map and find out what work zones you'll encounter before you go. 

 

Many Signals Communications 


